R18-1     Resolution to dissolve the Commission on HIV/AIDS

Resolved, the 112th Annual Council of the Diocese of Atlanta, meeting at Holy Innocents Episcopal School, November 9 & 10, 2018, acknowledge that the HIV/AIDS pandemic continues to claim the health and lives of thousands of our kindred in Christ, even after more than 36 years since it was first identified as a health problem. And be it further
Resolved that the Diocese of Atlanta created a Task Force on AIDS in March of 1986 to help address the multitude of issues surrounding HIV/AIDS, in doing so thinking that the disease would have been eradicated and said task force could be dissolved. And be it further 

Resolved that over a number of years the Task Force on AIDS morphed into the Commission on HIV/AIDS and continued to address the situation within the church and society for many years and reflected the existence of similar structures at the Provincial and church-wide level of The Episcopal Church. And be it further 

Resolved that The Episcopal Church ended church-wide ministry related to HIV/AIDS at the General Convention of 2015, bringing to an end a ministry that began in February 1987 in Grace Cathedral in San Francisco, California, attended by two representatives from the Diocese of Atlanta.  And be it further

Resolved that the Diocese of Atlanta provided financial and leadership support for the Annual HIV/AIDS Retreat of Province IV of The Episcopal Church, held at Kanuga Conferences for all of the 25 years of its existence until that retreat ended in June 2016. And be it further

Resolved that Ms. Lola Thomas of Ascension Church in Cartersville, Georgia, be commended for her leadership in chairing the planning committee for the Kanuga Retreat for over a decade.  And be it further

Resolved that the lack of a coordinated, comprehensive ministry regarding HIV/AIDS no longer exists for any practical purposes in the Diocese of Atlanta. And be it further

Resolved that the Commission on HIV/AIDS of the Diocese of Atlanta be dissolved at this 112th Annual Council of the Diocese of Atlanta. And be it further
Resolved that funds for this ministry be removed from the annual budget of the diocese and any materials suitable for archival preservation be given to the diocese.

Submitted by:  

Bruce Garner

Chair, Commission on HIV/AIDS

Explanation:

Despite the fact that HIV/AIDS remains a serious health problem in our nation with a disproportionate impact in Province IV, there is essentially no defined and dedicated ministry related to HIV/AIDS at the national and provincial levels of our church.  Province IV contains 9 of the 10 cities in our nation with the highest HIV infection rates.  The combination of ignorance, illiteracy, homophobia, racism, poverty, lack of access to health care and stigma create the perfect crucible for becoming infected with HIV, especially in Province IV.  The disease remains a serious health problem.  

There has been little interest at the diocesan level for many years in providing education or ministry specifically related to HIV/AIDS.  The only tangible evidence of the work of the Commission on HIV/AIDS has been its inclusion on the diocesan website and a display table at every Diocesan Council for over two decades. This limited effort is no reason to continue to have something that essentially exists in name only.  It is time to dissolve the Commission with the hopes that parishes and worshiping communities will seek out informational resources from secular sources as well as educational resources that may become available through resources of The Episcopal Church.

